Journalists draft Burma’s first guidelines for coverage of children
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Two dozen young journalists drafted a code of ethics as part of a training recent training course in Burma. The code included the first set of guidelines for Burmese journalists reporting on children. 

The UN Children’s Fund (UNICEF) organized the two-week course for 24 journalists, mostly in their teens or early 20s. UNICEF is one of the few organizations currently training journalists in Burma, whose news media are among the world’s most restricted. A military dictatorship took over Burma in 1988, renaming the country Myanmar and establishing one of the world’s most repressive regimes. 

The journalism course took place during the last two weeks of June, ending July 1. Participants learned about children’s rights and HIV/AIDS issues – “areas where reporters working inside of Myanmar can still make a difference in the lives of the country’s children and their families,” UNICEF said. 

The journalists also drafted a comprehensive code of ethics, including guidelines for news coverage of children. UNICEF said these were the first such guidelines for journalists in the country. 

With support from the Swedish National Committee, UNICEF said it is organizing a series of training programs for Burmese journalists this year. UNICEF said it planned to train a team of teenage journalists this year, placing them with selected private media outlets to give them a greater voice in the country. 

For more information, contact UNICEF spokesman Jason Rush at jrush@unicef.org or visit www.unicef.org/myanmar. 

Burmese journalists also drafted a code of ethics at a meeting organized by UNICEF in November 2004. That code is available in the IJNet library: http://www.ijnet.org/FE_Article/codeethics.asp?UILang=1&CId=263617&CIdLang=1. 
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